
 



 



 

 

CHURCH COUNCIL 

Monday August 8, 2022 

PRESENT: Rev. Kendell, Connie Wiersma, Tracy Tronnes, Bruce Morris, Kathleen Matson, Jill Sanderson 

and Mary Lou Behring. Connie called the meeting to order. Rev. Kendall led us in prayer. The minutes 

from the last meeting were reviewed.  Tracy made a motion to approve the minutes as written.  Bruce 

seconded it.  Motion approved. 

MINISTERS REPORT:  Kendall will be out of the office on vacation missing two Sundays. We will look for 

pulpit supply for Oct. 3 and Nov. 6th. Connie will contact Rev. Kucrea to see if he will be available to fill 

the pulpit.    We have been vigilant about keeping up our communication during the week. There is a 

minister’s moment on FB and YouTube, and the UCC announcements are emailed out from the office. 

We received our CTT report and feel we have a good understanding of who we are.  Some points were 

taken to open up our communication. We are looking forward to a busy fall schedule with Rally Day 

and an adult book study. We will take in new members on Sunday Sept. 11. 

COMMUNICATION DIRECTOR: KATHLEEN:  Kathleen will be out of the office from 8/13-8/27.  Lots of 

fall ideas are in the works. She will be checking the email a couple times a week.  We are thinking 

about making a video showing the new “US”. Just letting the community know we are here and what 

we stand for.  Kathleen presented a few new graphics for a new logo.  She will put a few new details on 

them and bring them back to council.  Some post cards and business cards may be made to hand out 

and send out to visitors. 

CHURCH BUSINESS: Jill Sanderson has put together a very detailed and structured proposal for our 

children’s Sunday school year.  The theme will follow the Fruit of the seasons. It will also follow the 

church seasons. This will   include multi generational folks. Tracy made a motion to nominated Jill as 

head of Christian Education. The motion was seconded and passed. Jill is also planning an adult 

community book study.  The book is called Artists Way by Julia Cameron that will take place on 

Tuesday Eve. from 6:00-7:00 pm starting Sept. 13.  A New membership Sunday will be held on Sept. 

11th with a reception to follow.  Rally Day will also happen that day! Mary Lou and Tracy will work 

together on the Stewardship drive this year.  Stewardship Sunday will be held November 13th. 

SEARCH PROCESS:  Tracy suggested we invite the new conference minister and hold an ice cream social 

before deciding how to move forward with the process.  

AV SYSTEM:  Kendell mentioned having several issues with our current speaker and video system in 

hopes of some type of upgrading.  Jill and Kathleen’s husbands will do some investigating on how to 

upgrade to fill some future needs. 

CTT REPORT:  Several good ideas came from our workshop.  Connie and Kathleen will put together a 

report to send out to all attendee. 



PRAYER CHAIN:  Kathleen has been including prayer requests in the newsletter and announcements.  

She will also include a link for people to send in any requests.  

BLESSING BOX:  We will hold off on adding any food items at this time after several acts of vandalism. 

TRUSTEES:  Bids are being taken for removal of all hedges located in front of the church. This will be a 

fall project. 

TREASURES REPORT: Tracy stated that we are on track financially with our budgeted plans. 

Meeting adjourned.                 

Respectfully, Mary Lou Behring 


